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General Personnel 
 

Administrative Procedure – Email Retention 

 
Email, including attachments, that are sent or received by the District or District employees may be, 
depending on their content, subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act and/or 
discovery in litigation as evidence in support of a claim.  Employees must use the same standards of 
judgment, propriety, and ethics with email as they do with other forms of school business-related 
communications. 
 
Accordingly, employees have the same responsibilities for email messages as they do for any other 
communication.  However, no District record, no matter its form, may be destroyed if it is subject to a 
litigation hold.  See administrative procedure 2:250-AP2, Protocols for Record Preservation and 
Development of Retention Schedules.  For guidance on School Board member use and retention of 
email, see 2:140-E, Guidance for Board Member Communications, Including Email Use. 
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